
emen's (ttlub Boulder

July, 1984

Dear UWC Members,

We are delighted to welcome you to another year with the University Women's
Club. For several years, we have prided ourselves on maintaining the $5 annual
dues when other community organizations have assessed members anywhere from
$10 to $35 or more. However, inflation has eaten into our funds along with
everyone else's. As costs of postage, printing, and food services have increased, we
have tried to keep operating costs within budget by asking members to contribute
food for club activities and by using money from the club's reserve fund. In recent
years, the practice of donating food has decreased in popularity and the reserve
fund has been reduced to, a minimal amount.

This year, we are planning many new programs and service projects as well as some
old favorites. to carry out such a program, the 1984/85 Executive Board
anticipates expenses of $2225 for the upcoming year, based on actual expenses of
the past year. These costs include the printing and mailing of Msages. and the
membership directory, refreshments and program costs of monthly general
meetings and interest groups, and a donation to the Macky renovation. As you
know, we do not charge to attend any of the programs or interest groups, so the
dues are our only way of defraying some of the club's costs. Dues of $5 each from
250 members would provide only $1 250. Several choices exist: reduce activities of
the club to fit within actual receipts, charge individually for each program, double
our membership, or raise dues. Given the difficulties involved in each alternative,
we have opted for the last choice. Therefore, we are raising dues for 1984/85 to
$10 per member and $5 minimum per retired member.

In early September, the annual membership letter will give details of the coming
year's program. We look forward to your participation and your support in the
months ahead. -

Sincerely,

The 1984/85 Executive Board
Ellie Pollack, President
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WELCOME ALL UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AFFILIATED WOMEN

FACULTY, STAFF, & FACULTY WIVES

The University Women's Club cordially invites you to its annual
MEMBERSHIP BRUNCH, Tuesday, September 25, 1984, 11:30 to 2:00,

in the Rare Books Room of Norlin Library.

Parking: Visitors lot, Univ. Club I I a.m. to 2:30 p.m. $1.80 max.
Carpooling Suggested

The University Women's Club of the University of Colorado is a service and social
organization whose members donate time, money, and energy to various campus and
community projects. Our activities include the Macky Restoration (one seat pledged),
an art restoration project in the Fine Arts Department, our continued financial support
of Norlin Library, The Colorado Cook Book sales, and our annual financial aid and
scholarship awards to women students. We do volunteer work at Wardenburg Student
Health Center and at the Library, assist with the campus blood drives and provide
guides for campus tours. This spring the UWC will provide guides for Questors
International who will be meeting in Boulder. As a social organization, monthly
meetings of diverse interest are sponsored. This year these include a theater and
museum tour, financial planning, investment counseling, health and nutrition, image
improvement, and other lectures. Our special interest groups range from
conversational French and German to athletics.

This year our aim is to increase our membership and to have more active participation
by women faculty and staff. To initiate this drive we are suggesting that each current
member make a special effort to recruit a new member.

We especially welcome all newcomers, faculty, staff, and University wives to join. It's
a great way to become involved and to meet people campus-wide. As president, I urge
you all to join us at the MEMBERSHIP BRUNCH and to become active participants.
Only by your active participation can the University Women's Club be a viable
organization and achieve its goals.

Sincerely,

Ellie Pollack, President

MEMBERSHIP FORM

NAME SPOUSE

PHONE

ZIP

*te both sides of this form and bring it with you on Sept. 25 or mail with your
ft0.00\hies to: Anne Turner (Mrs. Richard), 2IOKiowa, Boulder, CO 80303.

Please make checks payable to: UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

PLEASE NOTE: MEMBERSHIP DEADLINE IS OCTOBER 12



Book Discussions

Hiking

Tennis

Investments

Day Evening

Bicycling

Music

Wine Tasting

Newcomers

Sewing/Knitting/Crafts

International Foods

Ladies Luncheon

Couples Evening

INTEREST GROUPS

German Conversation

Begin. Intermed.

French Conversation

Begin. Intermed.

Cross Country Skiing

Begin. Intermed.

Travel

Bridge

Ladies Daytime

Ladies Evening

Couples Evening

Suggestions _= —

PROGRAMS

Sept. 25
11:30 a.m.—2:00 p.m.

Membership Tea
Rare Book Room, Norlin Library

Oct. 22
11:45 a.m.— 1:00 p.m.

Image Color Profile Improvement
Room 235, UMC

Nov.
7:30 p.m.

Art Treasures of CU
Jean-Edith Weiffenbach, University Club

Jan. 30
8:00 p.m.

Musical Potpourri, CU Music Faculty
A Macky Benefit

Service

Cook Book Project

Hostess for Campus Tours

Library Volunteers

Wardenburg Health Center

Meals on Wheels (cookies)

Committee Work

Hospitality*

m Telephoning*

Typing*

..̂ Special Projects As Needed

Feb.
8.00 p.m.

Denver Centre Theatre

Mar. 13
11:30 a.m.— 1:30 p.m.

Annual Fashion Show Luncheon
Benefit for Norlin Library

Apr. 17
12:00-2:00 p.m.

Financial Planning Seminar
Room 235, UMC

May
4:00 p.m.—6:00 p.m.

Garden Party
Center^ _
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University of Colorado
Boulder, Colorado 80309
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(ub ̂ Buldt\r of the University Women1s Club

University of Colorado, Boulder

January, 1985

GREETINGS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR
» *

As of this writing our President, Ellle Pollack Buchsbaum, is still in Palm
Springs recovering from a bad cold and looking forward to returning to
Boulder by the 10th of January. She sends her best wishes to ail of you
and hopes that you had a good holiday and will have the best of new year's.

She would like to remind you of the musical benefit the College of
Music is presenting on January 30, 1985. Please see the
attached flyer for ticket information. As you know this
is a major fundraising effort by the University Women's
Club in order to buy a seat in our name in Macky as part
of the renovation project. Please mark your calendar and
we hope to see all of you on Wednesday evening.

ROSTER CHANGES AND/OR ADDITIONS

Please add the following names to your YEAR BOOK:

Mary Lymberopoulos , 4495 Chippewa Dr., 80303 ..... 494-7708
Marge DeFries, 1725 Ithaca, 80303 .. ............. 494-6395
Marilyn Peltxer, 75 Ridge Rd. , 80303 ...... ...... 499-8039
Elizabeth Owen, 1307 College Ave., 80303 ........ 443-0068
Hollyn Conant, 3755 Smuggler Place, 80303 ....... 494-9182

Also..., Mrcs Fred Siebsuc *3ho3'e husband was President
Mrs. Robert Lacher.

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP SCHEDULE

January 10, 1985:

February 14, 1985:

Book: Babylon Revisited and Other Stories by F. Scott
Fitzgerald

Reviewer: Martha Andrews
Hostess: Venlta Kruse, 3232 7th St.
Co-Hostess: Kathleen Salzberg

Book: Dinner at the Homesick Restaurant by Ann Tyler
Reviewer: Jen Feldman
Hostess: Barbra Cohn, 2200 Knollwood
Co-Hostess: Faye Byrd

-More-
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Page 2

TRAVEL GROUP

Sadie Walton reports that the travel group of the University Women's
Club will meet Saturday, January 26, 1985 at the University Club, 972
Broadway at 7:30 p.m. James Walton will present a slide show of his
travels in Mexico and Belleze (formerly British Honduras). Members
wishing to dine at the Club may do so with dinner being served at
6:00 p.m. at a cost of $8.50 per person. Please make reservations
by calling 492-6509 by noon Friday, January 25. Also please note
that the front door to the. club ,1s apt to be locked so please use
the door facing the UMC. For further information call B. Ruvin at
443-3641, or Sadie Walton at 442-5468.

The next newsletter will be in February and the deadline for news items is
February 1. Please contact Cynthia Schuitz at 494-6474.

Donft forget January 30 - letys have a sellout.

P.S. Please add Jan Henderson, 2105 Kohler Dr. to your Year Book,
I apologize for any omissions. <



Y RENOVATION
featuring:

PATRICK CONNOLLY (VioIa-DSO)
JURGEN DELEMOS (Ccllo-DSO)
PHYLISS & PAUL PARMALEE <Piano-CU)
MARION &

8 PM • Music Hall, ^
University of Colorado, BouWer Campus

Tax Deductible Contribution $10 per person
; • • ' General Admission • • ' . " ' . - _ . , - ; " :

Tickets available: UPT< Mail
PRINTED PAGE - Downtown Boulder

liS f̂i

ALUMNI CENTER - CU Campus -I
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Newsletter of the University Women's Club 
Ur,iversity of Colorado, Boulder 

February, 1985 

HELLO AND WELCOME BACK TO A NEW SPRING SEMESTER 

Our Musical Potpourri proved a success despite the elements. Our 
nledge of one seat for $1,000 has been met and more. Final figures 
are about $1,500 after expenses. I wish to thank Caryl Kassoy, Sheryl 
Kuemoel, Betty Fi ccher, Oliv i a Briggs, Marilyn Peltzer, and all the 
members of the Club who devoted time and effort to making this project 
a success. I especially want to thank Dean Fink and the College 
of Music for providing a wonderful evenin g . 

Our next maj or event is our annual spring fashion show and luncheon 
to benefit Norlin Library. The big day is Wednesday, March 13 at 
11:30 in the UMC Ballroom. Look for further information coming soon 
but please mark your calendars now. Our scholarship program is being 
funded this year by our Financial Planning Seminars. Two are scheduled 
this spring and more information follows below. With this our February 
Newsletter, can spring be far away. One sure sign is our fashion 
show and I am told the lunch will be scrumptious and the show full of 
surprises. Hope to see you all there March 13. 

Sin::rfly 1, 

'- ·· - ._ \_ \.. ( 

Ellie Pollack - Buchsbaum 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

March 13 
April 17 
May 19 

Fashion Show, UMC Ballroom 
One-day Financial Planning Seminar, noon, UMC room 235. 
Retirees High Tea at Koenig Alunmi Center 4:00-6:00 p.m. 

FINA.~CIAL PLANNING SEMINARS - Five week sessions 

Beginning Financial Planning with Veronica Valasec is scheduled to meet for S 
Tuesdays, beginning March 5 from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. in room 235 of the UMC. The 
cost is $50.00 per person or $75.00 per couple and the dates are March 5, 12, 
19, April 2, and 9. 

Advanced Financial Plannin r, will meet from 6 :00 to 9:00 p.m. in room 235, UMC 
on April 16, 23, 30, May 7 and 14. For further information, please call Ellie 
Pollack-Buchsbaum at 447-0411. 

INVITATIO~ TO COLORADO STATE UNIVERSITY 

The Women's Association of CSU invites all interested club members to their 
spring brunch andfashion sh ow on April 4 at 11:30 to 1:30 in the main ballroom 
of the Student Center in Fort Collins. The program is entitled "In Pursuit 
of a New You. " For reservations and further information, please call Ellie 
Pollack-Buchsbaum. 

IN MEMORUJl-1 

We were sorry to see that Amy Stearns passed away. She was a wonderful 
woman and contributed greatly to the University and the community. 



UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB 
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ART TOURS GROUP 

A Valentine's Day excursion~! Everyone is welcome to join us on a visit to 
Longmont and the White Horse Gallery, the Niwot Art Gallery with lunch at 
Franziska's and the F & B Gallery. We will meet at the Basemar Shopping Center 
at 10:00 a,m. on Thursday, February 14. Please call for rcs t rvations by 
February 12 to Ros Pfaff at 499-4060, or Marilyn Peltzer at 499-1454. 

TRAVEL GROUP 

Sadie Walton who is in Japan at the moment reports that the Travel Group will 
meet on Saturday, February 23 at 7:30 p.m. in the University Club, 972 Broadway. 
Dr, William Gambill will present a slide show depicting "Riverside Revival 
by International Gardeners in Liverpool." Those members of the group wishing 
to dine at the club before the program will meet at 6:00 p,m. The dinner is 
also open to the public. Dinner is $8,50 per person and reservations must be 
made by calling the Club at 492-6509 by noon Friday, Feb, 22 , 1985 . Interested 
members of the public who wish to see the slides without dining at the Club 
may do so by paying $1 . 00. Further information is available from Beatrice 
Ruvin (443-3641) . 

BRIDGE GROUP 

HELP!!! The Ladies evening bridge group has not met because we don't have 
enough people. Please call Jolene Quigley at 494-4215. 

WINE TASTING GROUP 

The wine tasting group under the able direction of Bob Buchsbaum plans a 
champagne bruch Sunday, February 10. I am sure it will be a bubbling success. 
Members interested in joi~ing this fun group can call Bob. 

LAB EXPERIMENT 

Molly Hargorton, a master's degree candidate in the Health Performance Lab is 
looking for older women interested in a study of how exercise effects choles­
terol. If you are interested, please call Molly at 492-5305. 

NEW MEMBERS, CHANGES, ETC. 

I wish to apologize to Marilyn Pletzer for putting the wrong phone number in 
the last Msages. Her correct number is 499-1454. Sorry , Marilyn. 

Please add the following names to your Year Book: 

Vera Ramirez - phone H 494-2522 
Doris Goodrich, 1425 Judson Dr., 80303, 494-6764 
Susan Lichten, 2634 Grapewood Lane, 80302, 449-9683 
Pat Phillipson, 265 Brookside Ct., 80302, 443-9839 
Sharon Gerdy, 375 Norton, 80303, 494-9012 
Katherine Christensen, 4015 Evan Dr., 80303, 494-6682 
Deanna Young, 3145 Freemont Av., 80302, 443-8179 
Eve Geltman, 340 19th St., 80302, 443-6894 
Erika Runnells, 5452 Blackhawk Rd., 80303, 499- 9017 

Deadline for March MSages fs March 1. Please contact Cvnthia Schult z, 494- 647 4. 
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